

TIGER
TIDBITS

March 22,2022

BUILDING CHAMPIONS

## Superintendent News

by Cory Hines

Good Afternoon Tiger Nation!!! First of all, I would like to congratulate our Girls and Boys basketball teams on a wonderful season. The boys knocked off a good Leggett team in Round 1 and battled a very good Trinidad team till the end in the second round. Our girls made their second consecutive trip to the State Tourney and fell in the semi-finals to Robert Lee by two points!! Baseball and softball are in full swing as well as track. Our FFA department is also very busy preparing for the upcoming county fair. Lots of great things happening at NISD!! I would like to mention a couple of things that our board approved at last night's meeting. First of all, we had to amend the school calendar for this year due to the half-day that we were out for the ice storm and the full day that we missed due to the girls state playoff game. We will make up those minutes by going a full day on May 18th and a full day on May 19th, which will now be our last day of school. Our Board also approved a Pre-K 3 program for Neches Elementary!! I feel this is a great thing for our community, students and will also be beneficial in attracting new teachers to our school. There will be more info on the Neches ISD page in the coming days. In the February meeting the board approved the school calendar for 2022-2023. It will be on the Neches ISD Facebook page very soon. Things are going great here at NISD! Stop by and visit if you have any questions!!

- PTO meeting April 4, 6:00 pm at the Elem
- Baseball double header this Friday in LaPoynor beginning at 4:00
- Softball double header this Saturday in Neches vs LaPoynor beginning at 10:00
- JH Track meet in Neches on Wednesday, beginning at 3:30
- Kids safari at the Elementary on April 4.
- Easter Pictures April 6, see a PTO member for more info.
- Perfect atten-dance is April 7
- April 8, Pre-K and Kinder will be going to the Tyler Zoo

Finally, we would like to thank Mrs. Braaton for her years of service to NISD. Her last day was March 11. We appreciate her hard work and dedication to our staff and students.

We will welcome Mrs. Amanda McCarty RN BSN as our new school nurse, beginning March 28. Stop by and welcome her to our wonderful staff! Go Tigers!!!!